SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Administrators Meeting

October 24, 2014
 

Present: Bill Strawn, Ann Newsome, Dolores Andrews, Lynn Nellenbach, John Davis, Darlyne Beaudoin and by phone: David Zlokas.
Also present: Sharon Castellano, Manager, LCAM
The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9:00 AM.  

Quorum of the Board is present

Substantiate Proper Legal Notice of Meeting 
Andy Norman, Van Dyke Norman Insurance, explained the options for Association liability coverage following the purchase of their current carrier by a larger carrier resulting it’s downgrade from an A carrier to a B++ carrier and answered all questions put forth by The Board.   

On a Motion by Ann Newsome, with a second by David Zlokas, to make the change to A rated Aspen Specialty Insurance Company with the same coverage and at no additional premium. Passed unanimously
On a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by Darlyne Beaudoin, to approve the minutes of the previous Board meeting as presented. Pass unanimously
Committee Reports

Treasurer   

Financial Report
Mr. Nellenbach reviewed the financial statements as of September 30, 2014. Year to Date loss of $11,000 is unfavorable to budget. This was expected and is being funded by the budgeted use of the surplus cash.  This shortfall is the net result of Revenue being $27,000 under budget and expenses at $13,000 favorable to budget. Favorable expense variances occurred in each of the major expense categories of Administrative, Utilities and Maintenance and Repair.  Mr. Nellenbach recommended The Board accept the September  30,  2014 and Year To Date Financial Statement as presented. 
Mr. Nellenbach provided a summary of the major planned projects for 2014 and 2015.
2015 Budget
Mr. Nellenbach reported the budget was developed with input from the Board President, Treasurer, the Budget Committee and the Association Manager and Maintenance Supervisor using Leland Accounting projections. Mr. Nellenbach met with the Budget Committee on August 22, 2014 and reviewed the YTD and 2015 budget assumptions provided by Leland Accounting . 
The monthly fee will remain at $299.00. Mr. Nellenbach emphasized the reason the assessment will not go up in 2015 is that $56,000 in surplus cash is being used to supplement the 2015 budget and that, at some point, the fee will need to go up. 
Bill Strawn thanked Mr. Nellenbach and the Committee for their work on the 2015 proposed budget. 
On a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by Dolores Andrews, to approve the 2015 Surf Club III Operating and Reserve Budget and allocation of excess cash resulting in $299 monthly fee and authorize the proposed budget for distribution to the members for review and comment prior to adoption at the next Board meeting. Passed unanimously
Auditor Appointment

On a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by Ann Newsome, Cole & Associates, LLC was appointed to audit the Surf Club III Association’s financial records for the year ending December 31, 2014 for a fee of $3150, to include the filing of a tax return. Passed unanimously

Landscape 
Dolores Andrews reported:
The X-large pots, north and south pots, wall pots, and west side beds were all planted.  All three X-large pots have some serious cracks and the two at the main entrance will need to replaced at some point. 
The Committee is still looking for benches and hope to have some proposals ready for the next meeting.

The hard-wired spot and up lights for the Surf Club III entrance sign area are installed. There was an issue with the original timer which will be replaced with a digital timer at no charge. 
Dolores walked around the property with Matt Benton from Landcare and discussed the schedule for pruning the various bushes.  Dolores requested input from the board on how they want the torulosa junipers trimmed.

On a Motion by John Davis, with a second by Ann Newsome, to authorize Dolores Andrews to have the plants cut back so that they are not interfering with the sidewalks or entrances.  Passed unanimously
Social 
Ann Newsome reported there will be a social this evening from 5-7 PM, and an afternoon employee appreciation party and evening social in the works for November 14th. 
  

 Enforcement 

On a Motion by Darlyne Beaudoin, with a second by Ann Newsome, to appoint Jane Ziolkowski to the Enforcement Committee. Passed unanimously
Maintenance

Sharon Castellano provided an update on the number of roof AC units that have been repaired or replaced .
Sharon reported to the Board that a porcelain tile created to look like wood flooring has been chosen to be installed in the outer office reception area. 

Sharon  provided an update on unit 307. The Board requested an inspection of the unit be conducted to ensure the work performed continues to be satisfactory. 
Sharon presented some flooring options for upgrading the sound proofing for the fitness center. 
Unfinished Business
There was no unfinished business to come before the Board. 
New Business
Security Camera Quotes
Bill Strawn provided information on the cost of installing additional surveillance cameras in the common areas. 
On a Motion by Ann Newsome, with a second by John Davis, to draft a letter to the owners regarding cost-effective private security options available to them and provide the draft to the Board Officers for review prior to sending. Passed unanimously

Any Other Business to come before the Board 
There being no additional business to come before the Board, with all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 10:15 AM. 
Action Items assigned by the Board

Sharon 
· Call owners who have not responded to the Board’s letter regarding roof AC units
· Check 307 to ensure work done in the unit was completed to Board satisfaction

· Compose a letter to owners regarding cost-effective private security options for their unit. Provide to Board officers for approval prior to sending out.

· Contact several plumbers for advice on maintaining health of association pipe system and yearly contract pricing for same. 

· Follow up with VerdeGo regarding replacement timer.

· Contact MSOA regarding trimming of the dune walkover. 

· Continue research on fitness center flooring.
Respectfully submitted to the Board, Sharon Castellano, LCAM
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